

Hanoi, 16 September 2021

Esteemed Excellencies,

First of all, I would like to send my warmest greetings and my best wishes to Excellencies Presidents and Vice Presidents of VECONAC Member Countries and have the honor to inform Your Excellencies of the following:

On 29 June 2021, in the capacity as President of VECONAC/VAVN, I sent a letter informing Your Excellencies that the 33rd Executive Board Meeting and the VECONAC 20th General Assembly were to be organized virtually on Wednesday, 15 December 2021.

Observing VECONAC practices and ensuring the success of these meetings, I would like to have a pleasure to further inform Your Excellencies that the 33rd Executive Board Meeting and the VECONAC 20th General Assembly will be organized back-to-back virtually on Wednesday, 15 December 2021. Hence, the 33rd Executive Board Meeting will be presided by Lt. General (Ret) Nguyen Song Phi, Vice President of VECONAC/VAVN and will be organized from 0830 AM to 1130 AM on 15 December 2021. Then, the VECONAC 20th General Assembly will be organized from 1330 PM to 1630 PM of the same day on 15 December 2021.

On this occasion, we would like to forward to Your Excellencies the following documents for your perusal:

- 1. Agenda of the 33rd Executive Board Meeting.
- 2. Agenda of the VECONAC 20th General Assembly.
- 3. Seven Newly-Proposed Draft Resolutions.
- 4. Draft Report of the 33rd Executive Board Meeting.

5. Draft Joint Communiqué of the VECONAC 20th General Assembly.

We look forward to receiving your valuable comments and recommendations.

Finally, on behalf of VAVN, I would like to convey to Excellencies Presidents, Vice Presidents and the Leaders of VECONAC Member Countries our best wishes of good health and our highest consideration.

Respecfully,

VECONAC FOREVER, FOREVER VECONAC!

PRESIDENT OF VAVN



Senior Lieutenant General (Ret) NGUYEN VAN DUOC

To:

Excellencies Presidents and Vice Presidents of VECONAC Member Countries.